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Lauren Evans 

Department of Planning and Environment 

BY EMAIL: information@planning.nsw.gov.au 

Cc: lauren.evans@planning.nsw.gov.au  

  

DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION SSD-7009 – MARULAN SOUTH LIMESTONE MINE OPERATIONS 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT (EIS) 

 

Dear Lauren, 

Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) refers to your correspondence dated 3rd October 2019 regarding the 

above development application. 

RMS has completed an assessment of the DA, based on the information provided and focussing on the 

impact to the state road network. RMS notes for this DA: 

 The key state road is the Hume Highway; 

 RMS response dated 9th April 2019 (Attachment 1) following submission of the Environmental Impact 

Statement. 

Having regard for the above, RMS has reviewed the SIDRA modelling provided and the associated 

Response To Submissions (RTS) report dated September 2019 and is satisfied that it addresses the 

requirements in RMS response dated 9th April 2019. In relation to the possible future provision of traffic 

signals at Marulan South Road, RMS involvement would only be required if the proposed signals are on a 

public road/roadway open to the public.  

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Chris Millet 

Manager Land Use 

Southern Region 


